
Coláiste Chiaráin, Leixlip Community School
Board of Management

Meeting of 15th November 2023
Agreed Report

1. The Board received the following reports:
○ HR Report
○ Principal’s Report
○ Finance Reports
○ Anti-Bullying Report

2. The Board agreed to increase the number of places available in First Year for the 2024
school year in light of applications for places in Categories 1-3 being significantly in
excess of available places.

3. The Board congratulated teachers and students for their emphasis on positive
behaviour. The latest behaviour report showed nearly 300 students receiving positive
behaviour recognition from their teachers in the previous month.

4. The Board received advice from the consultants on the Pathfinder project that the retrofit
will now begin in May of 2024 and will be a 15 month programme with the majority of
work taking place over the two summer holidays.

5. The Board approved a three year schedule of policy development for the school.

6. The Board was updated on the progress of the co-location work with Leixlip Educate
Together National School as well as the master planning exercise being undertaken by
the Department of Education to identify the feasibility of a redevelopment of our school
campus to meet the growing needs of the community.



7. The Board was enthused by the mentoring project for 3rd and 6th Years which will see
students in 3rd and 6th Year being mentored one-to-one by a number of teachers in
helping students take ownership of their learning, goal setting and attainment.

8. The next meeting of the Board will take place on Wednesday 13th December.


